PROUMBIA

Association of University and College Employees #901-207 West Hastings St., Vancouver - ★ 684-2457 ★

BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN BULLETIN

- RE: ELECTIONS FOR PROVINCIAL CO-ORDINATOR, NOMINATIONS FOR PROVINCIAL TRUSTEES AND DETAILS ON 3rd REFERENDUM BALLOT ON AFFILIATION
- 1. ELECTIONS FOR PROVINCIAL CO-ORDINATOR One nomination was received by the September 30th deadline. Lauma Avens, a member of AUCE Local 5 has been nominated to serve on the Provincial Executive as Co-ordinator. Lauma is a College of New Caledonia Library employee.
- 2. NOMINATIONS FOR PROVINCIAL TRUSTEES Nominations for these three positions have been extended to Monday, November 3rd, at 7:30 pm. One of the three Trustees elected will serve on the Provincial Executive as Chairperson of the Trustees, a position being held on an interim basis by Katarina Halm, of AUCE Local 1 (UBC). Trustees are responsible for co-ordinating the balloting process from printing ballots, organising work-parties to collate, staple and 'stuff' the works, for the rest of the membership. When ballots are returned, Trustees check them against voter lists, and then tabulate the results. Trustees are also responsible for publishing and distributing the up-dated version of Convention-amended Constitutions. (The 1980 editions will be out in a couple of weeks.) There are eager volunteers waiting to be called to riotous work-parties you may be just the person to co-ordinate the work-nights which, by the way are a great way to find out what's going on at the other Locals.

 We have one nomination, so far. Send in your nomination (& make sure it's seconded).
- 3. ELECTIONS FOR PROVINCIAL CO-ORDINATOR AND PROVINCIAL TRUSTEES WILL BE CONDUCTED BETWEEN NOVEMBER 6 AND BEFORE NOVEMBER 20, 1980. Ballot printing, 'stuffing' envelopes and distributing will take place during the first week. Call the Provincial Office and chip in with the other AUCE members 684-2457 anytime! Free snacks & refreshments!
- 4. 3rd REFERENDUM BALLOT ON AFFILIATION

To answer the question - when will those ballots be out...?, we are aiming for the end of November/beginning of December and at this time cannot be more specific than to state that it will be completed before Christmas! Delays are due to Local dues referendums, Local elections, and the Provincial elections, as explained above. We are trying to avoid a plethora of referendums running at the same time. So, please bear with us and remember! if you come to the Provincial Office and help out, the ballots will be mailed that much sooner!

DECIDE - VOTE - The ballot will look like this:

DO YOU WANT AUCE TO ATTEMPT TO AFFILIATE WITH THE CLC BY: (choose one)

Lobbying the CLC affiliates to have the decision to exclude AUCE reversed?
Do you want AUCE to merge with a CLC union in order to affiliate with the CLC?
Abstain -

So, essentially, the question is between: 1) affiliating intact as AUCE, 2) affiliating through merger with another union, or 3) abstain.

REMEMBER TO VOTE - PARTICIPATE IN THE DECISION-MAKING - CALL THE UNION OFFICES FOR MORE INFO.

SEND TO: